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Unemployment in Rumania 
 
 According to reliable sources, the number of unemployed in Rumania is very high and 
rising.  Unemployment especially strikes certain areas of Transylvania because fewer jobs 
are created here compared to other regions of the country.  Furthermore, in order to 
loosen the ethnic cohesion of the Hungarians living in the area, large groups of ethnic 
Rumanians are periodically forced to move from old Rumania (the Regat) to Transylvania, 
thus swelling the ranks of the unemployed. 
 
 According to our data, partly and confidentially assembled by the Party committee of 
Kolozsvár (Cluj) and partly based on measurements provided by the Hungarian Press of 
Transylvania itself, the unemployment rate among the skilled and unskilled industrial 
workers is at least 8%.  Among individuals formerly active in the agricultural sector, the 
percentage is at least 2.5 or 3%. 
 
 Admittedly, this division according to economic sector distorts the picture to some 
extent.  For the most part, unskilled individuals unable to find employment in the 
industrial sector come from the ranks of Hungarian graduates between the ages of 18 and 
28;  after finishing secondary school and, increasingly, even after completing higher 
education, they are unable to find even manual labor in their homeland.  Also, more and 
more farmers migrate to the industrial centers from the so-called collective farms that 
have disintegrated, or are on the verge of disintegration, in the counties of Temes, Arad, 
Bihar (Bihor), Szatmár (Satu Mare) and Szilágy (Salaj), and so increase the unemployment 
rate in urban areas. 
 
 Officially -- although there is no official word about actual or concealed 
unemployment as such -- an estimated 310,000 cannot find a place in industry.  An 
additional 100,000 farmers are unable to earn a livelihood either in their traditional 
occupation or in industry. 
 
 Well-informed Rumanian sources regard the apparently irrational mammoth investments, 
such as the tearing down of the historical center of the capital city, the construction of 
the Danube-Black Sea channel, or the contemplated Danube canal at Bucharest, as plans for 
solving the massive unemployment problem in old Rumania.  Although there are signs that 
the Rumanian Government is contemplating huge military expenditures to fight the growing 
unemployment problem in Transylvania, authorities continue to force the unemployed, and 
sometimes employed, members of the Hungarian community in Transylvania, to move to old 
Rumania. 
                                                                           




